
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Alaska Department of Labor and Workforce Development (ADOL) Announcement 

ADOL FROI/SROI EDI Requirements Version 2.6 Update 

 
Date: January 14, 2020 

ADOL Version 2.6 Update:  

ADOL is in the process of revising an edit on DN 0085 (Benefit Type Code), which is causing Error 044 (Value is > required by 

jurisdiction) for many Trading Partners. The revised edit is below. This edit change will be implemented on Monday, January 20, 2020. 

DN0085 Benefit Type Code – Error 044 Value is > required by jurisdiction will be amended as follows:  

When DN0085 (Benefit Type Code) does not match an existing reported BTC on the latest report (excluding AN), then the 

BTC cannot be reported on a Claim Level DN0002 (Maintenance Type Code) 02, 04, CD, CO, FN, Sx or VE. 

We made this change because there are many claims where existing BTCs were not carried forward as sweep benefits, and a 

significant number of SROI ANs are being rejected because the system is interpreting these as “new”, even though they had existed in 

the history of the claim. We do not want this edit to prevent an accurate AN from being accepted.  

That said, a SROI AN is not an Event report. It is intended to give a snapshot of activity through December 31st of the prior calendar 

year, and it does not replace other MTCs. For example, if there was a change in benefit type that was not reported in the calendar 

year, and then that BTC was included on the AN, the AN would be accepted but we would catch the ‘failure to report a change within 

28 days’ through our edit-error process, and a penalty may be assessed. 

If you have questions related to general EDI support issues, please email adoledi@iso.com. 

Thank you, 
Alaska Department of Labor and Workforce Development EDI Support Team 
adoledi@iso.com  
dol.workerscomp.edi@alaska.gov 
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